McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
2009 Annual Meeting Minutes Tuesday October 27th, 2009

Ben Franklin Junior High School Library

Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Quick, John Jones, David Enerson, Krista Olson
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm.  A motion to approve the agenda as provided with the addition of the fish restocking report was made and approved.  The meeting minutes from the October 2008 annual meeting were read and approved.  
Nomination of Officers:  The offices for Secretary and President were up for re-election this year.  Nominations for other candidates were solicited from the floor, but no one volunteered.  Krista Olson was nominated to serve as Secretary and approved 25/0.  Jack Negaard was nominated to serve as President and approved by 33/0.  

Winter Drawdown Report:  The winter last year was the perfect conditions for a winter drawdown to combat Eurasian Water Milfoil (EWM).  There were small pockets of water in the South Channel and the North shore of McDill that kept EWM alive.  Chemical treatments were applied at the end of August to the areas found in the South channel and main body that contained EWM.  Thanks were given to South Channel homeowners for following the voluntary boating restriction while the remaining EWM was removed.  
Invasive Aquatic Plants Update:  Paul Skawinski completed kayaking the main body of McDill in September, and found 3 main sections of McDill which have EWM that will need to be addressed.  The first area is Bonnie Bay, where hand pulling was done mid-September.  The next area is the North shoreline of McDill, which has EWM running from the opening of the North Channel to the Patch Street boat landing.  The last is in scattered spots on the East and west sides of McDill between Bonnie Bay and the North Channel.  The North and Bonnie Bay patches will be chemical treated in Spring in April/May, and the other plants will need to be handpulled.  Curly Leaf Pondweed, another invasive plant may be cut with the weed harvester next summer to remove the turions (seed) to allow it to die off.  
Invasive Aquatic Plants Identification:  A presentation was given by Greg and Krista Olson on the various aquatic plants in McDill Pond.  Live samples of EWM were shown along with the pictures taken by Paul Skawinski.  If homeowners spot a plant that looks like EWM, they can contact Greg or Krista at 344-1779 for positive ID.  Any patches found will be hand pulled if small, or chemical treated if large.  
Shoreline Buffer Regulation:  Krista Olson presented information on shoreline buffers, which is part of the McDill Aquatic plant management plan.  Studies found that manicured lawns cause 8 times the amount of nutrient run off into lakes vs natural shoreline or restored formal planted shorelines.    The DNR and Golden Sands RC&D have both stated that turbines for moving Algae out of the channel would not be needed in the channels if proper Shoreline buffers were in place.  Currently the legislature is reviewing a bill that will stop grandfathering lawn to the waters edge, and require homeowners to restore shorelines to have buffers.  The DNR recommended distance is a minimum of 35 feet, but for some homes on McDill that is impossible.  To make it fair for all a 10% Shoreline buffer requirement was proposed.  Shoreline buffers must be 10% of the total length from the shoreline/rocking to the house, with a minimum buffer of 1' and a maximum needed buffer of 35'.  All property owners are allowed 30' of shoreline for riparian right away to maintain as they desire as long as they follow all DNR guidelines and regulations.  Property owners are encouraged to have larger buffers, but the 10% requirement would be the minimum set by the Lake District. No further rocking of shorelines would be allowed.  Residents would have until 8/1/2010 to change to having a shoreline buffer.   After 8/1 a review of shorelines would be completed and non-compliant homeowners that continue to mow to the water’s edge would be charged a higher Lake District fee.  Current rocked shoreline or seawalls would be grandfathered in until the DNR requires them to be changed.  Discussion on the proposal occurred, and it was decided to table voting until the Spring meeting to allow a mailing to be sent to all homeowners to notify them of the proposal at the next meeting.  
Alderperson Update:  Jeremy Slowinski reported that the ditching and swales plan has been put on hold indefinitely due to the amount of homeowner complaints from what was completed on Indiana.   This means city street run off will continue to be an issue for McDill in the Heffron/Channel drive area.  Jeremy and crew also installed a demo turbine in the South channel for three weeks this summer.  The turbine seemed to help with moving water, but was only moving surface water in one area.  A milfoil plant was also found on one turbine and safety screens had to be installed on the unit to avoid cutting milfoil, which is a risk with the turbines.  The DNR/Golden Sands RC&D also stated after the demo that if proper shoreline buffers were in place the turbines would not be needed as their would not be an algae problem in the channels.  At that point Jeremy tabled all further research into the turbines until further review  could be done by the Lake District.    

South Channel Culvert:  Mike Phillips brought up during the turbine discussion the fact that the turbines were a minor fix to the major flow issue in the channel.  In the past the DNR had recommended running a culvert under Della St to allow the water from the channel to flow out to the main body.  The project had been dismissed due to its extreme estimated cost, but Mike Phillips completed research to find costs through private contractors.  Mike presented on a map the location of the proposed culvert, and the cost he found was $150,000.  Funding was questioned, as the city turned the project down before, and the Lake District would have to borrow for the project.  Mike will work with Jack and Jeremy to bring the new cost information to the city and move forward with finding out more specifics on cost and sources of funding.  
Dock Update:  Krista Olson reviewed the two boat landing projects that were completed during the drawdown. Two new solid slab landings were completed by PWA’s in April 2009, one at Heffron and one at Bus 51/HH boat landing.  A new dock was also installed by the PWA’s at the 51/HH landing funded by the DNR since the DNR is responsible for the landing.  Extra costs were incurred with the landing construction, and donations that were received for the landing were used to pay the extra material costs.  It was decided to remove the Heffron landing dock project from the Lake District business as there were extreme opposing viewpoints for and against the dock on Heffron.  At this time the Izaak Walton League is reviewing the Heffron Dock project and is considering a dock/fishing pier donation to the city for the Heffron landing.    

Fish Restocking Update:  John Jones covered the fish restocking plan, and all is still on track.  3000 3- 4” perch were stocked at the end of May from Gollon Fish Farms.  In September 9000 large mouth bass fingerlings were restocked by Gollon Fish Farms, and in Fall 2010 the Northern Pike will be restocked.  Another fish survey will be completed in 2010 to continue monitoring the repopulation progress.  Due to the drawdown of Jordan Pond for their dam repair McDill may receive a boost in the fish population as the fish migrate to deeper water.  
Phosphate Ban Reminder:  The No Phosphate ban for the Lake District is still in effect, and now there is a statewide ban starting in April 2010.  Make sure the middle # = 0 on all fertilizers.    
Treasurers Report:  The Audit committee this year consisted of Jack and Connie Neegard, and John Jones.  They reviewed the books and found all entries to be accurate.  David Quick presented the year financial summary.  Total Revenue for 2008-09 was $39,386.  Total Expenses was $28,966, leaving a net of $10,682 to the positive.  Last year and this year were a tough year for budgeting due to the unknown costs from the drawdown, and how the new lake management plan would change the expenditures.  Budgeted for 2009-10 was 176 homes with a fee per household of $240.  New items for the budget include fish restocking, chemical treatment, a hand pulling/EWM scouting position, EWM divers and other post drawdown surveys and permits.  Costs are expected to decrease though for weed harvesting as other new means will be used to handle EWM/excess weeds vs the traditional weed cutting.  After review of the budget Doug Radtke made a motion to remove the turbines from the budget due to the new findings on the culvert costs since the culverts would be pursued instead.  The motion was seconded and approved.  Doug also recommended the cost for the lake district fee be lowered to reflect the turbines removal from the budget, resulting in a new per household fee of $211.  A motion was made to approve the amended budget, seconded and approved.  
Thanks:  Thank yous to John Jones for Fish restocking project, Jeremy Slowinski for his efforts in representing our concerns and needs to the city, Jack for his leadership and Greg and Krista for the hours put in on the EWM removal and chemical treatment.  

Future Projects:  In the next few years the Lake District may need to look at dredging the silt trap out again.  Iverson is set to be dredged over the next five years, which may save McDill from having to be dredged sooner.  

The next Annual meeting is set for October 26th, 2010 at 6:00 pm at Ben Franklin library.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:16 pm.
Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
